
MVRC/ YARS 7 February 2023 Explorit and Zoom Meeting  

Officers at Explorit: President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ and Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG. 

Members attending at Explorit: Tom Bowen KM6DML, Josh Crow W6ORC, Larry Conroy N6BX,  Michael 

Griffith N7KHP, Rick Littlefield N6KLB, Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF, Don Priesler KM6JQE, Bill Ragsdale 

K6KN, Greg Schwei KK6NQJ, and Steve Sparks KC6MHT. 

Members attending on Zoom: Daniel Cameron KF6HHH and Tom Preston KQ6EO.   

Meeting opened by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ,  at 1930 hours. 

January minutes approved after a motion Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF and seconded by Larry Conroy N6BX. 

January treasurer’s report approved after a motion by Rick Littlefield N6KLB and seconded by Larry 

Conroy N6BX. 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer’s Report 

January 2023 

Beginning Balance – Jan 1.       $7,348.63 

Deposits 

  1/12 Dues    48.00 

  1/30 Dues    30.00     

 Total Deposits     78.00   $7,426.63 

Withdrawals 

  1170 Steve Dold – Annual NARCC Dues 20.00 

  1172 BARK – Repeater Support  100.00 

  1173 Eric Homa – Walker Repeater Support 100.00 

  1175 David Hendrick – Konocti Repeater 100.00 

Support 

 Total Withdrawals     320.00  $7,106.63 

Ending Balance – Jan. 31       $7,106.63 

Encumbrances  (pending checks)     200.00  $6,906.63 

Available Balance – Dec. 31 (ending balance less encumbrances)  $6,906.63 

Member Dues Paid: 

Michael Griffith N7KHP - $24.00 

Jeff Leshuk N6TCR - $24.00 



Joshua Crow W6ORC and family - $30.00 

Pending Checks (issued but not yet deposited): 

1171 – Explorit (room use) - $200.00 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ announced that Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF had been appointed Vice-

President until the next election. 

President and Bariani Bicycle Race Coordinator Gary Matteson WA6TQJ announced that amateur radio 

would provide radio communications for the event on 12 March. He is unable to attend so someone else 

will be day of coordinator. 

Cache Creek Ridge Ride Communications Coordinator Rick Littlefield N6KLB gave a report on the 

upcoming event on Saturday 6 May. 

Davis Double Century Communications and SAG Coordinator Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG gave a report on 

the ride scheduled for Saturday 20 May. Route and rest stops to be the same as last year. 

Program by Steve Sparks KC6MHT on Amateur Radio Masts and Towers (cont.). 

Meeting adjourned approx. 2100 hrs. 

 


